
RCW 70A.205.070  Technical assistance for plan preparation—
Guidelines—Informational materials and programs.  (1) The department 
or the commission, as appropriate, shall provide to counties and 
cities technical assistance including, but not limited to, planning 
guidelines, in the preparation, review, and revision of solid waste 
management plans required by this chapter. Guidelines prepared under 
this section shall be consistent with the provisions of this chapter. 
Guidelines for the preparation of the waste reduction and recycling 
element of the comprehensive solid waste management plan shall be 
completed by the department by March 15, 1990. These guidelines shall 
provide recommendations to local government on materials to be 
considered for designation as recyclable materials. The state solid 
waste management plan prepared pursuant to RCW 70A.205.210 shall be 
consistent with these guidelines.

(2) The department shall be responsible for development and 
implementation of a comprehensive statewide public information program 
designed to encourage waste reduction, source separation, and 
recycling by the public. The department shall operate a toll-free 
hotline to provide the public information on waste reduction and 
recycling.

(3) The department shall provide technical assistance to local 
governments in the development and dissemination of informational 
materials and related activities to assure recognition of unique local 
waste reduction and recycling programs.

(4)(a) The department must create and implement a statewide 
recycling contamination reduction and outreach plan based on best 
management practices for recycling, developed with stakeholder input 
by July 1, 2020. Jurisdictions may use the statewide plan in lieu of 
developing their own plan.

(b) The department must provide technical assistance and create 
guidance to help local jurisdictions determine the extent of 
contamination in their regional recycling and to develop contamination 
reduction and outreach plans. Contamination means any material not 
included on the local jurisdiction's acceptance list.

(c) Contamination reduction education methods may include sharing 
community-wide messaging through newsletters, articles, mailers, 
social media, websites, or community events, informing recycling drop 
box customers about contamination, and improving signage.

(d) The department must cite the sources of information that it 
relied upon, including any peer-reviewed science, in the development 
of the best management practices for recycling under (a) of this 
subsection and the guidance developed under (b) of this subsection.

(5) Local governments shall make all materials and information 
developed with the assistance grants provided under RCW 70A.205.080 
available to the department for potential use in other areas of the 
state.  [2020 c 20 § 1166; 2019 c 166 § 7; 1989 c 431 § 6; 1984 c 123 
§ 6; 1969 ex.s. c 134 § 10. Formerly RCW 70.95.100.]

Effective date—2019 c 166: See note following RCW 70A.240.010.

Certified on 9/1/2023 RCW 70A.205.070 Page 1


		2023-11-04T15:53:59-0700
	Electronic transmittal




